
Summary of Burtle Parish Council Meeting – March 2024 

Highways Cllrs are pleased to see that the large pothole in centre of the carriageway in Edington 

Road has been repaired although others in the vicinity have not been repaired.  

Bridge at Redgate,  Reflector posts are listed for replacement but news of bridge repairs still 

awaited.   

Damage to railings at Black Ditch Rhyne, Westhay Road have asked their contractors to monitor 

safety of the barriers and have said that repairs will be carried out as soon as practicable.  

Flooding It is the responsibility of riparian owners to keep ditches and rhynes clear. Following the 

recent heavy rain several ditches in the area have been cleared and a request has been made to 

Highways dept to jet gullies in the village which appear to be blocked. 

Traffic through the village SID continues to be rotated between the designated spots around the 

village    

Planning Councillors unanimously agreed to support application for change of use of agricultural 

land to domestic curtilage at Cherry Tree Barn, Robins Lane, Burtle  

Somerset Planning - North has granted permission for the erection of a two storey extension to the 

side (NE) elevation, single storey extension to the rear (NW) elevation on site of existing 

conservatory (to be demolished), and front porch to the (SE) elevation on site of existing porch (to 

be demolished). at 3 Station Road, Burtle 

Annual Parish Meeting  will be held on Wednesday 10th April 2024 at 8pm in the Village Hall.  

A meeting of the Parish must be held at least once per year and is an opportunity for members of the parish 

to discuss matters of interest.  Although it must be chaired by the Parish Council Chairman, it is not a Parish 

Council meeting. All members of the parish are invited to attend. 

Date and time of next meeting:  Wednesday 10th April 2024 at 7.15pm in the Village Hall. Please 

note this has been put forward by one week because of the Easter holidays and earlier time. This 

will be a short meeting to discuss urgent matters prior to the Annual Parish Meeting.  

 


